

## **Council Memorandum**

Date: July 16<sup>th</sup>, 2019

To: Council

From: Doug Elmslie, Deputy Mayor

Re: Levels of Service for Gillis Street, Killarney Bay Road, and Grove Road

## Recommendation

That the memorandum from Deputy Mayor Elmslie regarding **levels of service for Gillis Street**, **Killarney Bay Road**, **and Grove Road** be received;

**That** Gillis Street, Killarney Bay Road and Grove Road continue to receive the level of service they have traditionally received until an agreement with the City can be enacted; and

**That** if an agreement is not reached by December 31<sup>st</sup>, 2021, the matter be referred back to Council for further direction or resolution.

## Rationale

Gillis Street, Killarney Bay Road and Grove Road have received maintenance, including snow plowing, for more than six decades. Discontinuing this service would yield a modest saving as combined, all three roads span less than two kilometers. These roads are classed as private roads. Moreover, each of these roads are "Forced Roads"; thus, there are no liability issues associated with maintaining service. As such, these roads should retain the level of service that they have been experiencing until a formal agreement can be reached.